[bookmark: _GoBack]Writing Instruction in the Disciplines (WID) Committee
November 3, 2014
12:00 pm, University Union Board Room
Present: Nathan Miczo (chair), Debra Allwardt, Julia Albarracin, Samit Chakravorti, Courtney Blankenship, Tawnya Adkins Covert, Neil Baird, Mei Wen.  Absent: ex-officio Magdelyn Helwig

 1. The meeting was called to order at 12:00 pm. 
 2. Approval of Minutes from 10-27-2014. Approved with minor changes provided by Miczo.
 3. Announcements:
FL350. This recently approved course will be used as an example on the website, Miczo is communicating with Annette Hamm.
4. CITR Sessions. 
a) Clarification of terms: during a CITR session faculty brought up the concern that some of the terms used in the WID guidelines are more specific to the English discipline, for instance “rhetoric”, “discourse community” and “writing to learn strategy.” Therefore, the committee needs to clarify some of these terms without making the guidelines any longer. More discussion needed on this issue next meeting. 
b) Availability of sample assignments: during the Quad cities CITR session faculty wanted more resources for sample assignments. From the recent discussion with Jim Rabchuk on journal-ready assignment/submissions, we have four from English & Journalism, and one from Women’s Studies.
c) List of ways to meet WID requirements at the departmental level: where is this list? It is included within the guidelines/best practices on the website, however there is a need to have the requirement/guidelines separated and more prominent for easier access. Miczo will follow up with Annette Hamm.
5.	Follow up from WID Journal discussion: Last meeting there was discussion about incorporating the Journal, in some form, on the WID website. Items discussed at this meeting included: 
Rolling submissions could get confusing; perhaps some deadlines are needed?
What were the exact concerns of the library regarding the Journal – perhaps the “peer review” qualification for journals?
How would editing of submissions occur and to what extent would WID committee members serve in this capacity?
Would rotating members of the committee be a hindrance for editing purposes/consistency?
Ongoing issue of underrepresented departments
Would the faculty sponsor serve as enough of a review?
Placing writing submissions/assignments on the websites as examples is on a different level than a journal in terms of editorial oversight.
Should we move away from “Journal” yet still have submissions be “selected” and broken down as examples by college?
Creating a rubric for such different assignments may be difficult.
Engineering faculty had trouble with assignments and wanted best practices in terms of sample assignments.
Steps, processes, and screening for new submissions will need to be determined.
Existing papers that have been approved need to find a home.
	
6. Over-enrollment policy: Miczo will send out and we can review for subsequent meeting.
7. The meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m. The next meeting time, Noon, November 17, Union Board Room.

Respectfully,   Courtney Blankenship
 
